
 

 

Gail and I have just 
returned from our 

spring stay at our re-

treat at the base of 
Peters Mountain and 

had a great time.  It 

was spring gobbler 

season for 6 weeks.  I 
only do archery hunt-

ing and did not pursue any gobblers this 

year even though we had them in our 
yard along with all the other wild ani-

mals you could imagine.  Our retreat is 

on a private road about a mile from the 
main road. It gets almost too quite some-

times but we love it. 

Those of you who missed the Stone 
Mountain rally sure missed a good rally.  

It was hosted by Bob and Barbara 

Zumwalt, Bruce and Margaret Ellen, 

Charlie and Elaine Harvell and Pat and 
Sue Stanton.  It was our first time to visit 

Stone Mountain State Park and what a 

delightful surprise. Just saying it was 
beautiful seems insufficient. Thanks 

folks for a great job.  

I really think we should consider a sum-
mer rally and I will put it on the agenda 

for our next rally which will be in 

Lewisburg, WV.  I don’t believe in 
change for change sake but a great be-

liever in the only way an improvement 

can be made in anything is to make a 

change.  So we are going to try a week 
rally vs. a 4 day rally.  The fall rally will 

start on Sunday September 28th and end 

on Sunday October 5th.  The place will 
be the West Virginia State Fair Grounds 

in Fairlea, WV (boarders Lewisburg 
WV). The Holliday Rambler group is 

holding a national rally at the same 

place the previous week and will de-
part on the same day ours start.  They 

will have 385 coaches in attendance.  

Hopefully that will not create a con-

gestion on Sunday but worst case we 
will be dry camping at the fair grounds 

for Sunday night.  There will be full 

hookup (30 amp) and we will have a 
nice building for our use the whole 

week.  The details with the fair 

grounds have all now been completed.  
This will be a “Cooks Vacation Rally” 

so leave your aprons at home.  More 

details on the rally will be coming lat-

er.  The rally is being hosted by Gail 

and yours truly. 

We have added 4 new members to our 

group in the past 3 months. 

Jim and Marilyn Brown from Par-

sonsburg, MD,  Gene and Pat Howell 

from Fayetteville, NC, Tommy and 
Emily Bailey from Flowery Branch, 

GA, Terry Merrion and Bonnie Wor-

ley from Sebastian, FL.  A BIG WEL-

COME TO ALL OF YOU.  
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I would like to make a announcement  that elections for the next two years will be held during the fall 
rally in WV. If anyone would like to run for an office please let me, Bill Humphrey or Eileen Haden know 
so we can put them on the ballot. We will be electing a President, Vice President, Treasure, Secretary, 
Wagon Master and Asst. Treasure.   (Charlie Harvell) 
 
Ok folks, time to step up and volunteer.  This is your opportunity to share your ideas and lead us all in 
fun—what Blue Ridge is all about. 

Congratulations to Brenda J. Fairfax who is completing the Winter 2014 Doctorate of Education program at Abra-
ham S. Fischler School of Education concentrating in Organization Leadership. Brenda has finished Trends and Is-
sues: Society, the Individual and the Professions on-line course with a 6.0 GPA.   

If you plan on getting any work done at the factory in Decatur, IN, this summer, especially on a Monday 

morning, you better arrive early.  The lot fills quickly.  When I was there last week, the lot was full of 

Monocos and Holiday Ramblers.  I arrived about 1:00 p.m. their time and there was only about 8 vacant 

spaces. 

 (Bob Angus) 
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There is a new RV resort in Dandridge, Tennessee.  FMCA members are given a 10% discount (not valid 

on holiday weekends).  Anchor Down RV Resort is a new 175-site complex located on beautiful Doug-

las Lake in historic Dandridge, Tennessee. It can accommodate all types of motorhomes and of-

fers gorgeous views of the Great Smoky Mountains. 

 Anchor Down is conveniently located near Sevierville , Pigeon Forge, Gatlinburg, Knoxville, Ko-

dak and the Great Smoky Mountains. 

 Visit Bush Beans (16.5 miles), Dollywood (18 miles), Smoky Mountain Knife Works (6.2 miles), 

Bass Pro Shops (6.8 miles), and Smokies Ballpark (7 miles) while you are staying. 

 The resort is near eight golf courses – Sevierville Golf Club (9.2 miles), River Islands Golf Club (9.9 

miles), Dandridge Golf & Country Club (10.1 miles), Patriot Hills Golf Club (12.6 miles), Creekside 

Plantation Golf Course (17.1 miles), Baneberry Golf & Resort (18 miles), Ruggles Ferry Golf Club (18.2 

miles) and Gatlinburg Golf Club (18.5 miles).  

Amenities include lake front and lake view sites, buddy sites, fire pits/fireplaces, concrete pads, full 

hookups, paved streets, cable hookup, free wi-fi, and bath house with private bathrooms. 

 

Back in Sites are $49 per night; Premium Back-in $59; Pull-through $59; Signature $69; Buddy Site 

$139.  I did not call to check out Group rates. 

 

Surge Guard LED 30amp never used and have the original box  
Asking $150.00   Paid Camping World  $329.00 
 
Evan Brake With car tow bar, Falcon 2 tow bar, car and motor Home indicators 
Asking $900.00.   Original Camping World  $2500.00 
 
Dick Pryor 
Cell:  (931) 320-1202 
Clarksville, TN 
rcpjr@charter.net 
 

http://content.dynamicmessenger.com/fmca/?99Vi.YpU4H78RwMXpidWUtgailx4Oqma9&http://www.anchordownrvresort.com/
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Pat and I are spending an unusual early part of summer staying around home in PA taking in some short local RV 
trips before we head off to the DOAI National in Gillette, WY.  We will then go from there to the SMART Na-
tional in Hemet, CA the third week of September before we head back to FL to drop off our RV on our lot at 
Lily Lake Golf and RV Resort in Frostproof, FL before going back to PA without the RV for the holidays. 

(Dick Tracy) 

 

Hello All, 

Ginny and I are planning a trip to the New England states and wanted to know from any of you that have been 
there, if there is any must sees that we need  to know about. Thanks for any help you can give. This trip requires 
a lot of planning. 

Don & Ginny Ethier 
donlethier@gmail.com 

Recently, we had a blow out on our motor home in Georgia.  Had the tire replaced and after several hours, we 
were finally on our way.  The ride home was bumpy. Problem was that the tire was not balanced.  After arriving 
home, I called TAFA at 1333 Foster Ave in Nashville (615-254-0665) and Set up an appointment.  Not only did 
they balance the new tire but also the rest of the tires 
 
Excellent service and at a great price.  Now our motor home rides smooth and no road noise.  We highly 
recommend TAFA. Great service and great people 

(Courtesy of Dick & Sue Pryor) 
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Hank Haden:  Five radiation treatments for cancer completed and nine more to go.  Hank will meet with his On-
cologist to restart normal Oncology treatments on 1st July.  The radiation treatments are finished. Will not know 

the results in a month and than perhaps chemo. Visit www.caringbridge.org for more detail updates. 

 

Elaine Harvell  Elaine has been dealing with back problems for some time and now is scheduled for back surgery 

on Wednesday, June 25th.  The surgery will take place at Emery University Hospital in Atlanta, GA.  She expects 

to be in the hospital for 4-5 days and then work through a long recovery. No trips for about 6 months per her sur-
geon.  The doctor believes they can help her walk into old age.  Possible replacement via bone grafts.  Amazing 

surgical procedures.  Elaine’s back surgery went well.  She was released from the hospital Saturday, 28 June.  

Now it’s a long recovery. 

 

Pat Cahill has been in the hospital for a week and will be there for another 7 days.  In a nutshell:   The docs have 

diagnosed him with Endocarditis, which has attacked the two heart valves and kidneys. He is currently on an anti-

biotic for both as well as dialysis and a 7 day steroid & plasma apheresis treatment.  Doctors expect full recovery 

of the kidneys. 

The docs this morning said they still expect full recovery of his kidneys -- hard to imagine when they haven't 

functioned in a week but they say there is no chronic damage and all should return in time...just don't know when 

that time will be!  Thanks for praying -- we greatly appreciate it!  (Linda Cahill) 

 

Pat returned home from the hospital on Saturday, day 15, and is adjusting to a new normal of dialysis 3 times a 

week and dealing with a catheter.  He will be on antibiotics for the bacteria for another 4 weeks, as well as other 

meds to strengthen & restore his body.   

 

Jim Fairfax:  Jim had surgery on June 12th - total knee replacement for right knee.  While he is recovering nice-

ly, still enduring pain, but he’s happy the surgery is over and hopefully the pain that he had been experiencing 

from running those Marine Corps marathons will not return. 

Thanks for the prayers, and I do believe in the power of prayer. (Brenda Fairfax) 

 

Nieminski Family:  Thank you for doing this. I believe in the power of prayer especially prayer in num-

bers!!  Please pray for my daughter’s family as they are still having health issues as they navigate 

through how to care for two special needs children 

Thank you & Blessings to all  (Sharon Nieminski ) 

http://www.caringbridge.org/
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Emily H. and Tommy Bailey 
 

Tommy and Emily met on a blind date in 1996. They were inseparable from then forward.  They live in the area 
they both grew up in, Flowery Branch, GA- located close to family, church, and friends. 
 
Tommy is a graduate of Southern Polytechnic State University in Marietta, GA with a degree in Mechanical Engi-
neering.  He worked for Sunds Defibrator installing new equipment in the paper mill industry for several years 
and traveled a lot.  After several years of being on the road, he decided to work with his dad in the family Grad-
ing business preparing land for new homes or businesses.  He branched out on his own in 2002 to not only do 
Grading and Site Preparation, but to include Water line, Storm water, and Sewer installation for new develop-
ments.  Tommy would really rather be on a tractor bailing hay, plowing and planting the garden, hunting, or off in 
the RV camping.   
 
Emily is a graduate of Georgia Institute of Technology in Atlanta, GA with a degree in Industrial Engineering and a 
MBA from Piedmont College in Demorest, GA.  She has worked for manufacturing facilities ever since in multiple 
roles, but mostly helping them improve their systems and remove waste from their processes.  Every chance she 
gets she is planning the next trip in the RV!  She enjoys working the garden and canning the harvest, as well as 
enjoying anytime she can get outdoors and be on or in the water.   

 
Together they own and operate Lake Lanier Boat Storage- a dry, self-storage facility for boats near Lake Lanier 
Islands; as well as continue to do their day jobs. They both enjoy having fun, laughing, and making lots of memo-
ries camping. 
 
In 2002, they were blessed with their first daughter, Torrey, and began camping as a family in 2004 in their pop-
up.  Girls need bathrooms, so it was on to bigger and better 
things and a Pop-Up would no longer do.  In 2008, they 
were blessed with another daughter, Bridget, who has been 
camping since she was 3 months old.  They bought their 
Discovery 40G in 2009,  because it was the first diesel push-
er they could find with bunk beds for the girls, and have 
been trying to camp at least 1/month as part of their com-
mitment to family time. Their favorite campground is Blue-
Water Key RV Resort in the Florida Keys.  Of course Fort 
Wilderness at Disney is always a favorite with the girls!  
Over the past few years, Tommy's dad  and Emily's parents 
have fallen into ill health and they've both taken active 
roles in family issues and caring for their parents so camp-
ing trips have been fewer and farther between.  But make 

no doubt, they are always looking forward to the next trip and next adventure!  As new members they 
hope to meet lots of interesting new friends who enjoy camping and traveling and be able to make a rally 
from time to time.  

(Courtesy Emily Bailey) 

 



 

 

PAGE 7 VOLUME 3, ISSUE 2 
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Joan Elya, Larry & Mary Ellen Hornsby 

22 April 2014 

Three beautiful women—Eileen Haden, Ann Lecholop, Elaine Harvell 
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Stanley Nieminski Sharon Nieminski 

Three warriors—Hank Haden, Richard Money, Bob Angus 
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Row 1 (Left to Right): 

Glenda Angus, Sharon Nieminski, Barbara Zumwalt, Anne Humphrey, Julie Barry, Larry Hornsby, Mary Ellen Hornsby, Ann 
Lecholop, Mike Lecholop, Linda Osborne, Katy Lydic, Sue Pryor, Eric Elya 

 

Row 2 (Left to Right): 

Bob Angus, Stanley Nieminski, Bob Zumwalt, Bill Humphrey, Glenn Camp, Gail Camp, John Barry, Frank Cason, Sue Stan-
ton, Buddy Reynolds, Becky Reynolds, Pat Stanton, Richard Money, Tom Leydic, Margaret Ellen, Dick Pryor, Bruce Ellen, 
Eileen Haden, Joan Elya, Hank Haden 

 

26 April 2014 
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Bob Angus 

Dick & Sue Pryor 

Mary Ellen & Larry Hornsby, Eric & Joan Elya 
Gail & Glenn Camp, Frank Cason 

Eileen & Hank Haden 
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West Virginia State Fair Grounds 

Fairlea, West Virginia 
September 28—October 5, 2014 

Early Arrival: _____ 2014 
 

Registration Form 
Rally Registration Deadline:  ______ 2014 

Rally Fee:  $____ per coach  

 

Name:     DOAI Number: _________  

 

Address:     

 

   

 

Email Address: ________________________ Phone Number:    

 

Arrival Date: ________________________ Departure Date:    

 

 

 

 

Blue Ridge Discoverys 2014 Fall Rally  

http://www.stonemountainpark.com/
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Blue Ridge Discoverys 2014 Fall Rally (Cont’d) 

Rally Fee  

Number of people attending rally:     X $____ each = $  

 

Itinenary 
 



 

 

PAGE 14 BLUE RIDGE LEDGER 

A number of our Blue Ridge members traveled to Wilmington, 
North Carolina, in April.  A nice camp ground, lots of things to 
do and lots of fun.  Our hosts were Martha & Tom Hundley and 
Bob & Elizabeth Deal.  There was fishing, golf, dining out, and 
pot luck dinners.  We felt right at home with many of our Blue 
Ridge and Mason-Dixon friends.   

Dick Tracy 

Larry & Mary Ann Weinberg 

Gail Camp 

Bill, Anne, Glenda, Bob, Frank 
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FOR THE COOK 

Green Beans wrapped with Bacon 
 

 
3—14 Oz cans WHOLE green beans 
1 pound bacon 
1/2 Cup melted butter 
1 Cup brown sugar 
1 teaspoon garlic salt 
 
Cut the bacon slices in half.  Partially cook the bacon to cook out 
some of the grease.  Remove from heat before the bacon becomes crisp and drain on paper towels. 
 
Grease a 13 x 9 baking pan.  Preheat oven to 350 degrees.  Wrap each bacon slice with 7 green 
beans and place in baking pan. 
 
Combine melted butter with brown sugar and stir until completely blended.  Spoon mixture over the 
green beans.  Cover pan with foil and bake at 350 degrees for 45 minutes. 
 
Optional:  Sprinkle with slivers of toasted almonds before serving. 
 

(Courtesy of Helen Blackwell Mason-Dixon Discoverys) 
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ORDER FORM FOR BLUERIDGE MERCHANDISE 

NAME:   __________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:  ________________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE/EMAIL:  ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Blue Ridge Discoverys Banner  $25.00 Each Number Ordered ___________ 
 
Blue Ridge Discoverys Caps  $13.00 Each  Number Ordered ___________ 
 
Short Sleeve Blue T-Shirts (Enter Quantity below) 
($8.00 Each)  Small  _____      Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Long Sleeve Blue T-shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($13.00 Each)  Small  ____   Med ___   LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____  XXXLG ____ 
 
Short Sleeve Yellow T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($8.00 Each)  Small  _____   Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Short Sleeve Maroon T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
$8.00 Each)  Small  _____   Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Long Sleeve Maroon T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($13.00 Each)  Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____  XXXLG ____ 
 
Blue Golf Shirts $30.00 Each (Enter Quantity Below) 
Ladies:    Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
Mens:      Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
 
Yellow Golf Shirts $30.00 Each (Enter Quantity Below) 
Ladies:    Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
Mens:      Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
 

OTHER ITEMS (Jackets, etc.) AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST 
 
TOTAL COST OF ORDER  $________________________________ 
 (Make Check payable to Proforma AdMark) 
 

Mail Order Form and check to: 

Proforma Business Impact 
1 Marcus Drive, Suite 104 
Greenville, SC 29615 
(864) 239-0050 (Fax) (864) 239-6611 or (cell) (864) 979-0107 
nancy.quinn@proforma.com 



 

 

    MR. KEN BADGES ‘N SIGNS 
    2505 Clintonville Road – Harrisville, PA  16038 

Email:  mrkenbadges@aol.com 

(800) 398-8307 

 
White/Blue badge with pin. 
A magnetic “pinless” option is an additional $2. (Not recommended if you have a pacemaker) 
Bolo tie and slide are available for an extra $2.50 
NOTE:  The pinless option and bolo option may both be used on the same badge 
 

Phone ____________________________ 
 
Email_____________________________ 
 
Name______________________________ 
 
Address____________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 

 
___________________________________ ________________________________________ 
Name as you want it engraved Name as you want it engraved 
 
______ Name Badges @$7.75  $___________ 
 
______ Bolos (Blue)  (White) @ $2.50 ea  $___________ 
 
______ Magnetic Pinless Option @ $2.00  $___________ 
 
_____ Blue Ridge License Plate (6x12) @ $22.95  $ __________ 
 
______ Tag-up bracket for LP hanging @ $6  $ __________ 
 
______ Shipping & Handling $1.25 per badge; 
 $4 for LP & tag-up  $___________ 

 TOTAL  $___________ 

Make check payable to “Mr. Ken” and mail to above address or fill out the information below for credit card sale. 
You should receive your order within 3 weeks. 

Payment by Credit Card::  _______  MasterCard _______ Visa  _______  Discover 
 
Account# ____________________________ CCV# (# on back panel) ___________ 
 
Name on Card_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

City ___________________________ State ____________ Zip __________________________ 
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS BADGE ORDER 

mailto:mrkenbadges@aol.com
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS  

A Chapter of Discovery Owners Association, Inc.  (DOAI) 

Membership Application 

Membership is open to all members of DOAI.  Dues are $15 per year and collected in two-year increments of $30. 
Collecting dues every other year reduces recordkeeping and eliminates the need for members to write small checks 
yearly.  Initial dues are prorated at $1.25 per month in order to synchronize with this schedule.  If you cancel your 
membership, there is no refund for the current year.  However, the next year will be refunded if already paid. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mail this application and your check in proper amount to our treasurer: 
 

 Bob Zumwalt  Phone: (770) 595-3886 
 2969 Gavin Place Email: bz2@me.com 

 Duluth, GA 30076 

 
Date:  DOAI Member Number*   

 

Pilot’s Name:  Co Pilot’s Name:   

 

Address:     

 

City:  State: _____________ Zip:   

 

Home Phone: (     ) ____-________  Pilot’s Cell: (      ) ____-__________  Co-Pilot’s Cell ____________________ 

 

Pilot’s Email: ________________________________ Co-Pilot’s Email ____________________________________ 

 

Discovery Year: _____________ Length: ____________ Model:   

 

Optional: 
Pilot’s Birthday: _________  Co Pilot’s Birthday:  Anniversary   
 (mm/dd) (mm/dd) (mm/dd) 
  
* You must be a member of DOAI to join.  If your application has been submitted but you have not yet received your 

member number, please contact Bob Zumwalt and he will coordinate with the DOAI Membership Chairman. 

If your membership is mailed in: 
In ODD number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

In EVEN number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

January $15.00 $30.00 

February $13.75 $28.75 

March $12.50 $27.50 

April $11.25 $26.25 

May $10.00 $25.00 

June $8.75 $23.75 

July $7.50 $22.50 

August $6.25 $21.25 

September $5.00 $20.00 

October $33.75 (2 yrs + 3 mon) $18.75 (1 yr + 3 mon) 

November $32.50 (2 yrs + 2mon) $17.50 (1 yr + 2 mon) 

December $31.25 (2 yrs + 1 mon) $16.25 (1 yr + 1 mon) 

 

mailto:bz2@me.com

